
 

 
 
 

July 2020 
 
Dear Lower school, 
 

At the start of school in September 2019 we never expected or could even imagine the last four months that we have 
all lived through. 
 

Well done! So many of you have demonstrated a great deal of resilience, tenacity and innovation in your lockdown 
leaning. It’s not been easy and we are proud of the way you have adjusted as best as you could to learning in a different 
way that was new to us all. 
 

It’s good to look back and reflect but it’s also good to look forward and get ready for September. 
 

You will already have seen a letter from Mr McNamara outlining important and essential information about our return 
to school in September, please read that carefully. 
 

We can’t wait to see you all on Thursday, 3rd September, your very first day, in uniform with all your equipment that 
you need, and be ready to quickly settle into our new routine of school life. We will be there to help you.  
 

On your first day in school our new year 7 will gather in the gym and as usual be put into their forms and go to their 
form room. 
 

Year 8 and 9 will be taken to their year group ‘Bubbles’ and then will go into their form/teaching room on arrival to 
school. 
 

Your form/teaching rooms are below. 
 
7E Mrs L Higgin K2 
7C Miss E Ford K5 
7L Miss E Flynn K8 
7S Mr M Young K4 
7B Mr A Gosden K7 
7R Mr Y Maurice K6 
7N Miss J Colgan K3 
7U Miss S Lawrence B6 
 

8E Ms L Minto L2 
8C Mr R Harrison L6 
8L Mrs H Wibberley/Mrs S Swan L3 
8S Ms K Sacre A6 
8B Mrs L Mooney/Mr O’Brien L4 
8R Mr D Hewitt L5 
8N Mr A Booth L1 
8U Mrs S Turnbull A5 
 

9E Mrs G Furniss A8 
9C Mrs C Maunder A1 
9L Mrs A King A3 
9S Mrs A Leonard  A11 
9B Mrs K Wainwright  A7 
9N Mrs S Pearce/Mrs Pestell A9 
9R Mr D Sutton A2 
9U Miss J Wint  A10 

Over the summer, you will not be set work nor expected to complete any. 
 

There is the ‘Looking back, looking forward’ booklet which has been posted on SMHK and emailed to all in Lower 
School. It is a useful resource to help you prepare for September with regards to your well-being. Some have 
already tried it and found it to be so. It’s not compulsory, it’s not ‘homework’ but have a go if you want to. 
 

I just want to wish you all a very happy and healthy summer and I am really looking forward to seeing everyone 
in September back into our lovely Lower School Ecclesbourne family. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 
Petra Owen-Moore 
Deputy Head Teacher 
Head of Lower School 


